No. C2/19486/TC/08 Transport Commissionerate, Kerala,
Trans Towers, Thiruvananthapuram,
Dated : 01.06.2009

From
Transport Commissioner,
Thiruvananthapuram.

To
All Deputy Transport Commissioners,
Regional Transport Officers, &
Joint Regional Transport Officers.

Sir,

Sub:  Motor Vehicles Department — MFA No. 66/2003 — follow up action —
reg.

Ref: Government letter No. 12424/D3/08/tran dated 04.05.2009.

Your attention is invited to the reference cited. As per reference cited,
Government have requested to take necessary follow up action in the light of the
directions of the Hon’ble High Court of Kerala in connection with the disposal of the
MFA No. 66/2003. It is directed to

Remove and fine parking of vehicles on important roads including highways &
- Introduce punitive measures for not using proper lights, reflectors etc by Goods

vehicles — especially container lorries with unusual dimensions.

In this regard, you are requested to take immediate follow up action. A monthly
report of the same should be forwarded to the concerned Deputy Transport
Commissioners and the Deputy Transport Commissioners are requested to furnish the
consolidated report to this office. Also, the Regional Transport Officers are requested to

contact the concerned District Collectors for prompt follow up action in the matter.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-
Senior DTC (Taxation),
for Transport Commissioner
Approved-for igsue T
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